
December 6, 2022 

The Franklin Township Regular Monthly Meeting was held on December 6, 2022 in the township 

building.  Present at the meeting were Chairperson Lee Burch and Supervisors Phil DePue and Mark 

Creamer, the Secretary/Treasurer Jeanne Sullivan and the people on the attached sign-in list. Lee 

called the meeting to order at 7:00PM.  The pledge to the flag was recited.   

Lee asked for a motion to accept the minutes.  Phil made the motion.  Mark seconded the motion.  The 

motion passed.  Lee asked for a motion to accept the treasurer report.  Mark made the motion.  Phil 

seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 

Correspondence: 

Jim Brozena from Brozena Consulting Services sent information about FEMA HMGP Project DR-4408-

PA-018 in Franklin Forks. 

 

First Energy/Penelec sent notification of planned transmission line work. 

 

NEIC sent an invitation for a holiday party on December 16th. 

 

Susquehanna County Hazard Mitigation Plan sent notification of the next meeting. 

 

SWN sent a notice of Permit to Drill at King North 10-H – 11H. 

 

SWN sent two notifications of Permit to Drill in Great Bend Township. 

 

Coterra sent two notifications of proposed wells in Bridgewater Township 

 

PSATS sent a memo about the PSATS Youth Awards Contest. 

 

New Business: 

Lee made a motion to adopt the Budget for 2023.  Mark made the motion.  Phil seconded the motion.  

The motion passed with 3 yes votes. 

 

Mark and Lee met with the township’s solicitor about the fire company’s contracts.   

 

Roadmaster: 

1.  Finished filing all road work papers for FEMA.  Now we are waiting for Dap 12 forms from 

PEMA to close out all projects. 

2. Next, we will need all of our administration records and then we can file for reimbursement. 

3. All trucks are winter ready.  We have been blessed with no snow or ice yet, so it has been slow 

in that department. 



4. We did Trent Leamon community service, and it went very well. 

5. Should we look at milling and taring some of our roads?  If so, we should investigate it now. 

6. Dave and Roy have been blowing leaves, filling potholes and cleaning up falling trees and 

branches. 

7. I would like to commend all our workers, but especially Roy.  It has been a very long row to hoe 

with all the flood damage of 2018. .  He has been a super trooper through it all.  We have had 

some struggles and discouragements, but after 5 years we can say it is done!! 

 

Lee adjourned the meeting at 7:32 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jeanne Sullivan 

Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Treasurer’s Report 

General 214,445.02 

State Fund 152,790.78 

Operational Reserve  1,488.11 

Capital Reserve Impact  341,409.06 

Equipment 17,099.93 

Fire 546.25 

Dirt and Gravel 103.15 

Payroll 23,877.76 

Small Cap  1,487.16 

FEMA 815,790.78 

Buy Out 129,904.79 

ARP 0 

 

General Checking 

10731 Penelec 189.67 

10732 Olivia Zawiski 60.00 

10733 Dempsey 140.00 

10734 Waste Management 189.71 

10735 New Milford Hardware 201.71 

10736 Haun Welding 125.86 

10737 Highmark 899.52 

10738 Weekly Group 41.12 

10739 Dustin Nortan 175.00 

10740 Montrose Auto 489.71 

10741 H A Thomson 1,720.00 

Deposits: 

12/5.    3,395.71 

 

State 

2755 ClearSpan 27,164.85 

 

Equipment 

Deposit: 

12/23.   63.60 

 

Fire 

Deposit: 

12/23.  91.58 

 

FEMA 

Deposit: 



12/1.  92,784.80  

12/5.  79,296.86 

 

Small Cap 

12/7 Paypal 37.59 

12/9 Staples 93.91 

12/9 Best Buy 1,619.98 

 

 

Payroll 

12/2 Payroll 1,073.12 

12/9 Payroll 1,116.69 

12/16 Payroll 1,035.12 

12/23 Payroll 2,166.66 

12/23 10198 132.23 

12/30 Payroll 1,374.01 

  

American Rescue Plan 

10995 ClearSpan 90,936.98 

 

 

  


